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Date: 

April 19, 2007

To: 

Mike Pfeiffer, ICC

Subject:
Schulte attacks on the AFSCC and the Koffel Report on sprinkler reliability

In 2005, the Alliance for Fire and Smoke Containment and Control, Inc. (AFSCC) commissioned Koffel and Associates, Inc. to analyze NFPA’s sprinkler performance data and to produce a report without prejudice about sprinkler reliability in the US.  In his report, Mr. Koffel makes a significant distinction that many other proponents of sprinklers do not make: the difference between performance reliability and operational reliability. The report reflects the available information from NFPA for the time period reviewed and helps to clarify the subtle but distinct differences reflected in the data between component, system, and building performance. That report, now referred to as the Koffel Report and posted on the CTC website, was reviewed and validated by Dr. John Hall of NFPA before it was released by the AFSCC.
Richard Schulte persistently discredits the Koffel Report and its sponsor, the AFSCC, most recently in a series of emails to ICC regarding the Prince William County and Scottsdale reports on sprinkler performance in those local jurisdictions.  Mr. Schulte offers the Prince William County and Scottsdale reports as “proof” that the AFSCC and Mr. Koffel are “in error” and that “sprinklers in the residential setting are close to 100 percent reliable”. If the City of Scottsdale and Prince George County reported to NFIRS/NFPA during the time period studied in the Koffel Report, then their favorable experience with sprinklers would have been captured in the data with the many other fire incidents where sprinklers operated satisfactorily.  However, their experiences do not supersede or negate all other reports from other jurisdictions, as Mr. Schulte purports. 
We strongly object to Richard Schulte’s persistent characterization of the AFSCC as intentionally distributing false information. Mr. Schulte also continues to disparage Mr. Koffel’s professional credibility and his admirable reputation, for which he has worked very hard.  Although the AFSCC has no objection to ICC posting the articles from Scottsdale or Prince William County on the website, we find Richard Schulte’s inflammatory statements about the AFSCC and the Koffel Report unsavory, unsupported, and irresponsible and request that his remarks not be distributed.  If Mr. Schulte’s comments have already been distributed, then we request that this letter be forwarded to those recipients.  If any of Mr. Schulte’s opinions about the AFSCC or the Koffel Report are posted on the CTC website in the context of some other article, then we request that this letter be posted in response. 
On the subject of credibility and reputation, it would be enlightening for Mr. Schulte to publicly disclose why, and at whose behest, he persistently attacks the AFSCC, his fellow P.E. Bill Koffel, and the proven-effective fire protection designs where sprinklers are a vitally important component in most cases, but not the only vitally important component in all cases. 
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